

Saddlebrooke Ranch Golf Club Green Committee
April 3, 2019

The Regular Meeting of the SaddleBrooke Ranch Golf Club Green Committee was called to order at 10:00am, on Wednesday, April 3, 2019, 2018. The meeting was held in the SBR La Vista Room.

Committee Members (CM) present:

Jack Gressingh, Jim Cook, Sam Rossi, Paul Lapotosky, Jim Cook, Gaye Ohanian, and Mike Mycka.

Guest: Ken DeLeo and Cheri Alfrey

Robson Staff:

Mark Giannonatti, Mike Jahaske, Ken Steinke and Chris Blake

1. Mark Giannonatti's Comments

- SBR (SaddleBrooke Ranch HOA) is making changes at the Shack. They have plans to increase seating, add more parking, add a tennis court and add Bocci Ball courts.
- SBR is looking into changes at the Ranch House
- All bunkers that have not been replaced will be replaced this year starting the end of May.
- It was agreed by all that the Shack's menu and phone number should be made available to golfers on the course so they can call in food and drink orders before completing hole #9.

2. Mike Jahaske Report

- Local rules and new scorecards are out.
- Water cooler on 13/14 being looked at.
- Bridge area on #13 will be marked with red stakes and paint similar to #11
- Hole #7 and #15 overflow water issue will be discussed with SBRWGA Sherri Alfrey and SBRMGA Rob Nemecek.
- 2018 year rounds: 40,848 rounds, 43% public and 57% private (31% annuals, 4% play cards, 22% residence).
- 2019 first quarter 13,000 rounds.
- Shotguns: 2 shotguns had very good attendance and 2 were not good. SBR will continue to try out maybe 2 a month. Out of 3 residence groups, 2 groups want a shotgun and 1 does not.
- Big Sale at the pro shop on Wednesday, April 10, 2019

3. Chris Blake Report

- Golf course will be changing in 30-45 days. Product called Safire will be put on the rye grass to eventually, over 2 weeks, kill off the rye. You will not see any changes for 2 weeks, very slow.
- Transition looks like it will go smoothly. The Bermuda has a good grass population.

- Plans on starting to develop the gold tees next week.
- Working on Bunkers and resetting tee boundaries.
- Sprinkler heads in rough will set the boundaries in the fairway.
- The new astro turf has been re-compacted.
- Sam R inquired about the future of a practice area. Chris and Mike J are looking and investigating what else can be done because of lack of land.

4. Adopt a Hole(AAH)

- Paul L states he is asking for more volunteers for the program.
- AAH currently has 66 Volunteers
- There will be a AAH thank you party on May 2, 2019

5. Communications

- Mike M- Positive Feedback from Residents on golf conditions

6. New Business

- Gaye O, Water coolers need cleaning-Mike J will get done.
- Request for 2new Port-a-potties on # 6-Mike J will inquire

Next meeting is May 1, 2019, 10:00am in the La Vista room.

Meeting was adjourned at 11:50 am

Approved May 1, 2019